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     October 2018 

 

 

Next meeting 

October 25, 2018 @ 6:30 pm 

St Thomas Episcopal Church 

Springdale 

 

 

A Message from Our President 

Happy fall everyone, 

 

 

Well this morning 

it’s nice and cool 

the sun is shining. 

I love this kind of 

fall days, nice and 

crisp! I’m having 

computer issues, 

and I’m doing this 

on my phone, so it 

may be a little 

shorter than normal.  

 

Hopefully everybody is doing good. I 

wonder where the year has gone?!   I finally 

got the T-shirt quilts I’ve been working on 

done and off to the quilter. Now to move 

onto some smaller projects to use as 

Christmas gifts.  

How many people make gifts for another 

person? I remember getting a quilt from my 

grandmother for Christmas one year, just a 

simple 16 patch blocks and I loved and 

used that quilt till it literally fell apart. A lot of 

the fabric in it was from clothes that my 

mother had made for us. I think those were 

my favorite blocks. A simple gift can mean 

the most to a person, doesn’t have to be 

anything fancy just something simple and 

from the heart.  

 

Our meeting is in 2 weeks and if I can get 

my computer working I’ll send an email out 

about it.  There is a workshop on that 

Friday, and if you need any info please 

contact Tina Lockwood for further details.  

 
Well better run and iron my shirt so I can 

head into work this morning 

 

David  
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October Birthdays 

Roberta Harris Oct 2 

Amy Rollins Oct 4 

Nancy Hughes Oct 6 

Lori Jones  Oct 6 

Kathleen Thompson Oct 7 

Anita Crosby  Oct 9 

Wilda Hinely  Oct 10 

Mitch Kelly  Oct 10 

Jeanne Rohde   Oct 14 

Lila Rostenberg Oct 15 

Roxanne Birchard Oct 17 

Janet Bachmann Oct 20 

Barbara Hamernik Oct 20 

Marty Stanchi  Oct 22 

Korin Cardinal  Oct  22

 

SUNSHINE & SHADOWS     

David Moran's stepfather Harold fell and broke his hip.  He also had pneumonia but is  
better now and was moved to Rehab Friday.  We wish him a speedy recovery. 
 
Our sunshine this month was having Audrey Roberts visit us at our last meeting.  Audrey 
is a former president of our guild. 

OCTOBER BOARD MEETING MINUTES   10/1/2018 

David Moran 

Laura Speers 

Tina Lockwood 

Mikki Stone 

Daphne Maurer, Treasurer 

Roberta Harris 

Carrie Stolz 

Cindy Peter 

 

Tina Lockwood presented the current Treasurer Report. 
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We have a new P. O. Box in Springdale.  This is closer to the meeting place, and we can check it more 

often.    P. O. Box 1364, Springdale, AR  72765. 

 

Mikki. Current membership 150.  2 new members from September meeting, and one renewal. 63 

members signed in at the 9/25 meeting, 9 guests listed. 

There will be no board meeting in December. 

 

Laura:  Work day for the drapes:  Oct 12th.  We need to buy bins for storage, so they will stay clean in 

storage! 

There will be no quilt show meeting in December, but we will begin having multiple meetings in January 

and February. 

 

We have free wi-fi at the show, and we can use the SQUARE for credit card payments.   

 

Registration for the quilt show exhibits opens Jan 1, 2019 

 

SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES 

62 members present, 2 new members, 10 guests 

 

Sunshine & Shadows 

• Valerie Doiel's memorial service is 3pm Saturday, September 29th. The family wants to give her 

fabric, etc, to her friends. 

• Linda Stevenson fractured her femur 

• Suzanne Kittrell hurt her right shoulder 

• Lori Jones' husband Jeff has brain cancer.  The color for Cancer is gray, and purple (& lime 

green) is his favorite color.  Anyone who would like to, submit an 8 ½” quilt square in these colors for 

his quilt. 

• Sherry Fandrich's brother died 

• Janet Rice's ex-husband passed recently 

• Joe Anne Reaves and her husband celebrated 54 years recently! 

 

After the break, Paul Mariedaughter gave due credit to Adele Atha for her work behind the scenes for 

the quilt show.  Adele makes up yo-yo packets for construction of ribbons for the show.  So Paula made 

an award ribbon for her.   

 

Next month's Block of the Month is “Double Pinwheel” done in Christmas colors.   

 

Anita Crosby made the motion to approve the Treasurer's Report in the September Newsletter. 

Kathy Garringer seconded the motion.  All voted in favor. 

 

Roberta Harris made the motion to approve the Board Meeting minutes in the September Newsletter. 

Karen Harmony seconded the motion.  All voted in favor. 
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QUILT SHOW 2019 Laura Speer: 

  There is a quilt show workshop on Friday, Oct 12, from 9:30-3. We will be making additional 

drapes for the quilt show. We need at least 4-6 more people. The only sewing is a straight stitch 

on each drape. You should bring your sewing machine, extension cord, scissors and straight 

pins. We have four large spoils of black polyester thread. If you have spool holder for large 

spoils please bring it. You may also bring you own black thread if you prefer. We won’t be using 

a lot of thread. If you don’t want to sew , you can come help us cut. Bring a sack lunch if you like 

and drinks and dessert will be provided. For more info - call Laura Speer 479-264-9792. 

 Susan Cleveland's 3-hr class, “Piping Hot Curves”, will be on Friday, likely from 9am-12pm. $40  

Maximum attendance is 20. 

Her lecture Friday afternoon will be “My Eclectic Quilt Pageant.” 

Saturday morning she will do a $10 demo:  “Quilt Binding: Simple to Spectacular.” 

Registration for her classes will be available at the October 2018 meeting.   

 Suggestion:  Include a children's interactive table at the show. 

 The Country Store loves everything you offer her!  Contact Janet Rice at the guild meetings, or 

arrange a delivery. 

 

 

SPEAKER: KELLY CLINE 

Kelly Cline began quilting 5 years ago at age 52.  Kelly grew up in the 70s when 

calligraphy was popular.  She enjoyed filling orders for her art at craft fairs, and 

sold some of her own creations for years.  Then she got weary with it.  She looked 

for something else to catch her interest.  While she was working at a book store, 

she read all of Barbara Brackman’s quilting books.  Someone invited her to attend 

their guild meeting, and when she looked around at the group, she felt so at home, 

she thought, “these are my people!”  Little did 

she expect to learn that Barbara is part of her guild!   

Someone offered to sell her a long arm machine.  She opted for a 

new one, and got to work. Calligraphy develops muscle memory, 

and this made her a natural at quilting on the long arm.  She loves to 

preserve cherished needlework from the past, and to share her 

journey with us.  

 

 

The featured quilt with David’s letter is a tablecloth.  It has 5 layers:  a backing (sheet.  I use sheets to 

back all of my quilts!), layer of 80/20 batting, layer of wool batting, a satin sheet, then the tablecloth. 
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Kelly’s advice to us:   

• Do not practice on things that don't matter.  Use the good stuff. 

• NEVER store your quilts in black trash bags!  They may end up 

in the garbage! 

• Comparison is the thief of joy. 

• Do what brings you joy! 

• 1 cup of hot water, a heaping spoon of baking soda, rubbing 

alcohol will take out sharpie marks.   

 

Kelly quilted this randomly placed Dresden 

Plate to the right for a fellow quilter with swirls, 

bringing the layout and design alive.  This quilt 

was featured in Mary Kerr's book, “Twisted: Modern Quilts with a Vintage 

Twist.” 

 

Notice the lace on the tea towel to the left.  

 

 

Follow her on Facebook:  Kelly Kline, Quilt Artist –or- Quilting Vintage. 

 

 

SUPER SATURDAY 

The last super Saturday for this year is November 17th at the Presbyterian church in Rogers 9:00-

3:00. Sheila Bayles will be teaching us the “Nickle and Dime.”  

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
1)  Sign up for the Trader Tote Bag Workshop hosted by NWA MQG.  

Wednesday October 17, 9am-3pm.  
$35 includes a copy of the pattern ($9 value).  
 

Rogers Experimental House. 121 W. Walnut St., Rogers, Arkansas 72756 
The teacher is Mary Perisho of Owl and Drum in Tulsa. Mary teaches 
sewing and quilting classes full time in Tulsa. 
 
Trader Tote is her pattern designed as a sturdy work-horse bag commuter 
carry-all for wipes, books, computer, iPad and more. It is large and has a gusset see the 
pictures.  
Let elizabethkray@gmail.com know to sign up! 

 
2)   This is the last swap for the Round Robin!  Bring your pizza 
boxes to the meeting, and we’ll enjoy them at Show and Tell!  
 

mailto:elizabethkray@gmail.com
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3)  2019 quilt Planning Meeting - Monday, Nov 19, 6:00 pm at the Springdale Library.  We will not 

meet in December.  Our meeting in January will be on Monday, Jan 14 at 6:00 at the Springdale 

Library.  Everyone is invited to help us plan.   

 

Susan Cleveland will be the featured quilt artist at the 2019 Quilt Show.  She will be teaching “Piping 

Hot Curves” on Friday, April 5, from 9-12 (limit of 20 participants - $40 which includes the kit); Friday at 

3:30 she will present “My Eclectic Quilt Pageant” (no cost); and Saturday from 9:15-11:15 she will 

present lecture/demo   “Quilt Bindings: Simple to Spectacular” ($10) 

 

4) We will have a second Drape Workshop on Friday, Nov 9, 9:30-

3:00.  We need 8-10 folks.  Bring your machine, extension cord, pins, and 

scissors.  We will have black thread, but if your machine likes its own particular 

brand, please bring it.  We need straight and zigzag sewing 

—- and some folks to measure, cut and pin the 

drapes.   Contact Roberta Harris if you have questions at 

(479) 756-5962.  

Here are some pictures from the first drapery workshop held on Fri, Oct 12. Lots of 

fun and laughing. Thank you all your help!  Laura Speer 

 
5)  The membership drive will be coming up in December and January and we would like to get all 

of the renewals in by January 30, 2019 for the directory printing. Paying your dues for 2019 at the 

October meeting is an option if you do not think you can make the meetings in December or January.    

I am also looking for a volunteer to bring a camera and take photos for the directory – many of you only 

have a ‘Star’ for a photo because there was no photo of you on file (that I could locate!).  Please let me 

know if you are interested.  You may e-mail a photo to me – nothing fancy, just a simple head shot.  

Please let me know that this is for the directory, do I don’t delete it in error.  

 

A copy of the membership form is on the last page of this newsletter.  It can also be found on the guild 

blog:  http://quiltguildnwa.edublogs.org/ 

 
Q.U.I.L.T. BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

October, 2018 

: 6.5” Patriotic 

Pinwheels Block 

(unfinished) 

All seams are 1/4”.  

Version #1 (Simple)                                       

for each block, cut 

Two 3 7/8” white squares 

two 3 7/8” red or blue squares  

To make the block 

Cut each square in half diagonally. Sew colored 

and white triangles together into squares. Trim 

dog ears and press toward the colored fabric. 

Arrange squares as shown in picture and 

assemble.  

Version #2 (Complex) (photo on next page) 

For each block, cut:  

Two 3 7/8” red or blue squares  

One 4 1/4” red or blue square (of a different 

fabric) one 4 1/4” white square  

http://quiltguildnwa.edublogs.org/
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To make the block:  

Cut each 3 7/8” square in half diagonally. Cut 

each 4 1/4” square in half diagonally twice 

(cutting an “X” through the square). Arrange 

large and small triangles as shown in the picture. 

Sew small colored and white triangles together. 

Trim dog ears and press seams toward the 

colored fabric. Sew bi-colored triangles to the 

larger triangles. Trim dog ears and press seams 

toward the larger triangle. Arrange squares as 

shown in picture and 

assemble.  

Put your name in the 

drawing once for each 

block turned in 

(maximum of five). 

Questions? Tina 

Lockwood at 479-751-

4555 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
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LOCAL GUILDS INFO. 

Group When Where Contact 
Dogwood 
Quilters 

1st Saturday of the 
month, 9:30am – 3pm 
(bring a sack lunch 

First United 
Methodist 
Church, Siloam 
Springs 

Suzy Mathews, 
dogwoodquiltersquild
@gmail.com 

Loose 
Threads 

1st Wednesday of the 
Month, 9:30am 

Washington Co 
Extension Office, 
Fayetteville 

Carla Gay, 
(479) 305-8336 

Modern 3rd Tuesday of the 
Month, 6:30pm 

Southside Church 
of Christ, Rogers 

Elizabeth Ray, 
nwamqg@gmail.com; 
nwamqg.blogspot.com 

NWA up in 
Arms 
Longarm 
Guild 

2 Wednesday of ODD 
Months. 1pm-3pm 

Southside Church 
of Christ, Rogers 

April Wells 
 (479) 233-1835            

Pieces ‘N 
Patches 

1st Monday of the 
Month, 12:30pm 
(lecture); 3rd Monday 
of the Month, 10am 
(workshop) 

First 
Presbyterian 
Church, Rogers 

Denise Galinas, 
dkgelinas@hotmail.co
m or (479) 531-2597 

Calico Cut-
Ups 

4th Monday of the 
Month, 1pm 

First United 
Methodist 
Church, Bella 
Vista 

Laurie Davis, 
bobandlaurie14@gmai
l.com; (402) 850-8742 

Sew Happy 
Quilters 

2nd Saturday of the 
Month, 10am – 2pm 

Harris Baptist 
Church, Elkins 

Martha Brown, (479) 
387-8138 or 
dardabrown@msn.co
m 

 

  

mailto:nwamqg@gmail.com
mailto:dkgelinas@hotmail.com
mailto:dkgelinas@hotmail.com
mailto:bobandlaurie14@gmail.com
mailto:bobandlaurie14@gmail.com
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            Membership 

 
 

New ____Renewal__  80+__ 18 or younger ___ Date   

 
Name_   (Please Print) 

Address   

 

City   State  Zip_   

 

Home Phone___________________Cell_  Work_   

 

E-Mail Address   

 

Birthday: Month         Day            Are you on Facebook ?                                     

 

Program Suggestions:    

 

 

Contact Box APP     Yes               No                 Maybe (need to know more)  

 

Please send completed membership form and check or money order for $25.00 annually or 

$15.00 from July 1
st
 to Dec 31st. Under 18 dues are $10.00. Please make payable to 

Q.U.I.L.T. Of NW AR. Can mail to: 

Mikki Stone 

6 Boyce Circle 

Bella Vista, AR  72715 

479-366-5959 
Dues  must be paid by January 30, 2019 for your name and information to appear in the next 

year’s   directory.  
 
 

 

 

For Membership Use Only 

Date Paid    Cash   Check #  Amount Paid $    

Member Kit   Directory    Newsletter________ Photo Taken ___ 

Notes         

       ________           _______         _______        ______       ______         

         


